
 

 

Welcome back to Term 4! Many  

exciting things will be happening  

during the course of the term so I  

encourage you to keep an eye out by 

reading this newsletter, your child’s 

class newsletter, the school’s  

Facebook page as well as the  

electronic notice board out front of 

the school. Our chapels and school 

assemblies will continue to be held on 

Fridays- we’d love you to join us for 

this. 

On the final day of last term, Footy Colours Day was held to  

support Shontayah’s efforts in raising funds for cure for cancer. 

This was a fun day, although quite wintery conditions hampered 

spectators from lasting out the main game. It did not, however, 

deter the determination of students, parents and staff from 

fighting out a hard fought game of footy. In the end, the  

students outplayed the adults probably due to greater fitness 

and ended up winning 7-9 (51) to 5-6 (36). During the school  

holidays, Shontayah had her hair shaven off at a special event 

held at the school. A few hundred people attended and by the 

end of the evening, Shontayah had raised a total of $12000, 

reaching her target of $10000. Well done, Shontayah and well 

done to her father Andrew, who did an amazing job organising 

and coordinating the event at the school. 

Next week, we will celebrate Book Week with a day of  

celebrations on Wednesday 21st October.  

Principal’s Word  -  Tony Peters 

  Term 4,    Week  1,    14th October 2020 

 

Monday 12th October TERM 4 BEGINS 

Wk 1, Term 4 FOOTSTEPS WORKSHOPS J/S 

Wk 2, T4, Mon 19/10 ELC INFO NIGHT, 5.45pm (Library) 

Wk 2, Term 4 BOOK WEEK / BOOK FAIR 

Wk 2, T4  (Wed 21 Oct) FAMILY NIGHT  / DRESS UP DAY 

Wk 4, T4       (4-6 Nov) 5/6 AQUATICS 

Wk 5, T4   (11/12 Nov) YEAR 3/4 STREAKY BAY CAMP 

Wk 9, T4    (Wed 9/12) CELEBRATION OF LEARNING 

Wk 9, T4    (Wed 9/12) LAST DAY TERM 4 

Wk 9, T4   (Thu 10/12) STAFF P.D. 

Crossways Calendar Children are encouraged to dress up as their favourite book  

character or to the theme- Curious Creatures, Wild Minds. They 

will be able to parade their character during a whole school  

gathering in the chapel space and judging will also take place with 

winners announced later on at 3pm. Following the announcement 

of the winners, the Book Fair will officially open in the library. This 

is a good opportunity to purchase some great books while at the 

same time raising some funds for the school to purchase some 

new books for our library. It will also give you a great opportunity 

to see the new refurbishments in the library- I’m sure you will be 

impressed!  

Due to the interruptions which COVID-19 has caused earlier in the 

year, there will be 4 major camps held this term for the Year 3/4 

classes (Streaky Bay), the Year 5/6s (Penong- Aquatics), the Year 

7/8s (Port Lincoln) and the Year 9/10s (Adelaide/Kangaroo Island). 

We wish the teachers and students God’s blessings as they  

prepare for their respective camps. 

As we begin another term, let us all rejoice in what the Lord gives 

us, including a school where we can learn, work and grow  

together.  

Footy Colours Day 

Steven Harrison & Mrs Moyse 



 

 

…………………………………………….. 
SALE BY TENDER 

Welcome back to Term 4. This term is 
already shaping up to be very busy and 
full of exciting activities.  
To the Middle School we welcome Mrs 
Lovell (nee Sheridyn Giles) who was  
married over the holiday break and is 
now teaching science, DT and some 
maths while Haesil Kim is on leave.  
 
We have all of our classes going on 
camps, including the 5/6 Aquatic camp in 
week 4, the 9/10 Adelaide and Kangaroo 

Island trip in week 5 and the 7/8 Port Lincoln camp in week 6. 
Along with camps we will be running electives in week 7 and 9.  
 
There will also be 2 art excursions including visiting the local Arts 
Centre where student will learn some pottery skills and visiting 
the Smoky Bay region taking photos of seascapes to inspire  
artworks. 
 
Our end of year service will happen again in week 9 on  
Wednesday the 9th of December and this will start with our  
annual Art Exhibition show casing our students creativity. 
Full reports will also come out this term so please support your 
children in their learning journey and keep in touch with class 
teachers if any issues arise.  

Terena Evans  :  Deputy Principal 

Wow what a great night it was at Shontayahs shave for cancer event ! Face painting, hair braiding, makeup, Hair colouring, cake 
stalls , photo booth , bbq , oysters sales, raffles and auctions. There was something for everyone. A great family night out !  There 
was approximately 300 people in attendance and Shontayah raised well over her goal of $10,000 ! Final figures were $12,300  

Thanks to everyone that came along and supported her on the night or that made donations. A big thank you to Crossways Lutheran 
School for the premises  

Shontayah’s Shave for a Cure 



 

 

School Hats must be worn when 

outside during Term 4.  

Please ensure your child /  

children have a School Hat. 

Hats are available to purchase 

from the front office. 

…………………………………………….. 

Wednesday Canteen Specials, T4 

Week 1  14/10 

Recess Popcorn     $2.00 

Lunch Ham & Salad Packs   $5.00 

 

Week 2  21/10 

Recess Watermelon & Strawberry packs  $2.50 

Lunch Curried Sausages & Rice   $5.00 

 

Week 3  28/10 

Recess Hot Buttered Corn on the cob   $2.50 

Lunch Spaghetti Bolognaise   $5.00 

 

Week 4  4/11 

NO SPECIAL LUNCH’S AVAILABLE THIS WEEK 

 

WeeK 5  11/11 

Recess Strawberry, Banana, Grape & Yoghurt  $2.50 

 Parfait  

Lunch Nachos with tomato salsa, beans &  $5.00 

 Melted Cheese 

Week 6  18/11 

NO SPECIAL LUNCH’S AVAILABLE THIS WEEK 

 

Week 7  25/11 

Recess Fresh Fruit Salad    $2.50 

Lunch Bagettes (Ham, Cheese, Lettuce &  $5.00 

 Cucumber)     

 

Week 8  2/12 

Recess Veggie sticks & Homemade dip  $2.50 

Lunch Chicken Salad    $5.00 

 

Week 9  9/12 

 To be advised….. 

If you child is beginning school in Term 1, 2 or 3 in 2021, please join us for a parent and 

caregiver information night. This will be an opportunity to meet your child’s teacher 

(Rebekah Ridley), the school principal (Tony Peters) and other parents and caregivers in 

your child’s class.  It is also an opportunity to hear more about the transition program, 

class routine and receive a handout which includes information to support you and your 

child as they begin their formal education. 

When: Monday 19th October (Week 2, Term 4)- 

5:45pm  

Where: Crossways Lutheran School Library  

Please RSVP via phone (8625 2873) 

God’s Blessings, 

Bek Ridley (Class Teacher) and Tony Peters (Principal) 

 

Parent Information Night  

Foundation 2021 



 

 

…………………………………………….. 

 

CEDUNA  -  SUNDAY  (10.30am)  LUTHERAN CHURCH 

Church Services 

The Human Pyramid 

Playgroup is held every Friday morning at 

Crossways Lutheran School 

From 9.30am  -  11.30am 

ALL FAMILIES WELCOME 

Community Notices 

 

 15th October  Harvey Limbert 

 20th October  Emilea Willis 

 23rd October  Freddie Jericho 

 23rd October  Trey Colbung-Bilney 

 24th October  Zack Prideaux 

 28th October  Zeke Busch 

Happy Birthday 

Book Week Book Fair 
21st Oct—23rd Oct 

Celebrating our 

New Library with  

Bookweek and Bookfair!  

▪  Book sales, fancy dress,  

   nibbles and more….. 

B.B.Q.Tea Provided 

5.30—6.30pm 

19. 21. 21 Oct 

Next Wednesday (Week 2)  

21st October 

SCHOOL DRESS-UP DAY 
Come dressed as your favourite book character! 

 

BEST DRESSED PRIZES TO BE WON 
 

Far West Little Athletics 

Will commence 

Tuesday 13th October, 5pm 

Ages 3-17 

Ceduna Area School Oval 

All welcome 

For further information  

contact Darren Bennett 

0428154442 


